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By email only Josh Hodder 
A30 Chiverton to Carland Cross 
Highways England 
2/07K Temple Quay House 
2 The Square 
Bristol 
BS1 6HA 
 
26 January 2018 

Dear Susannah Guest, 
 
NOTIFICATION UNDER SECTION 46 PLANNING ACT 2008 
A30 Chiverton to Carland Cross Consultation - 29 January to 12 March 2018 
 
Please treat this letter as notice under section 46 of the Planning Act 2008 (the Act) that Highways 
England intends to submit an application for an order granting development consent for the 
construction and operation of the A30 Chiverton to Carland Cross improvement scheme (the 
scheme). 
 
The scheme will consist of: 

• 8.7 mile high quality dual carriageway 
• Replacement of Chiverton Cross with a 2 level junction 
• A new 2 level partial junction at Chybucca with west facing slip roads 
• Replacement of Carland Cross with a 2 level junction 
• New accesses over and under the new and existing road 
• The existing A30 is kept as a local road  

 
The scheme is an Environmental Impact Assessment (EIA) development under the Infrastructure 
Planning (EIA) Regulations 2017 and therefore an Environmental Statement will accompany the 
application. A Preliminary Environmental Information Report (PEIR) forms part of the consultation 
materials. 
 
The Statement of Community Consultation was made available on 18 January 2018 in accordance 
with section 47 (6) of the Act. A notice publicising where this statement can be inspected was 
published in two newspapers circulating in the vicinity of the land on 18 January 2018 and 25 
January 2018. Notices pursuant to section 48 of the Planning Act 2008 have been published in two 
newspapers circulating in the London Gazette, and The Times national newspaper on 18 January 
2018; this notices has been published in two newspapers circulating in the vicinity of the land on 18 
and 25 January. Highways England will be undertaking statutory pre-application consultation 
between 29 January and 12 March 2018 prior to submitting the application for a Development 
Consent Order. 
 
The following consultation materials are being provided to the Planning Inspectorate via the project 
website: www.highways.gov.uk/a30Chiverton. These will be available to view from 29 January 
2018. 
 

• The Consultation Booklet  
• The Response Form 



 
 

 
 
 

   
  
 

Registered office Bridge House, 1 Walnut Tree Close, Guildford GU1 4LZ 
Highways England Company Limited registered in England and Wales number 09346363 

 

• The Preliminary Environmental Information Report (PEIR) including Non-Technical Summary 
• Detailed plans of the proposals 

 
These are the materials on which HE are consulting and are provided to the Planning Inspectorate 
on behalf of the Secretary of State in accordance with section 46 of the Act.  
 
We would be grateful for your confirmation that this letter and the accompanying documentation 
fully satisfy the requirements of section 46 of the Act. 
 
If you have any queries or require any additional information, please contact me on 
Josh.Hodder@highwaysengland.co.uk. 
 
Yours faithfully 

 
Josh Hodder 
Project Manager 




